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The proposed location of the Horsley plaque, to the right of the front door at ground floor level within the stuco finsh, appears appropriate. There is no question of any difficulty structurally with the proposed location.  
 

In view of the historic changes that have occurred since the initial build date of 1811-1819, including the linking together of all the terraced houses to form a student's hostel, it is quite likely that the the stucco decoration to basement and ground floors is not original but has been been restored. Noting the mid-20th C date of the restoration there is the chance that the stucco may be composed of cement and sand rather than the traditional mix of specialist cements and plasters of Paris. I mention this because it will make a difference to the job of cutting out the disc for the plaque. 
 

As with previous settings of plaques onto stucco walls, it is to be presumed that the depth of the plaque will be greater than the depth of the stucco thus providing for the fixing of the plaque itself to be in the solid brick substrate.
 

There is as always the importance of setting the plaque exactly centred vertically on a band between the chases, and equidistant between the doorway and the window. In view of the proximity of the railings it would be wise for the contractors to work from a platform built up from the basement level. 
 

I trust this provides suitable assurance for the plaque to be located as shown on the proposals.
 

With best wishes,
 

Ian H. 
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